Peterborough DAC

Referrals to English Heritage (Northants and Rutland)

Making life easier for PCCs!

One of the frustrations of faculty applications is the need to consult a whole range of different bodies in addition to the DAC.  The DAC and English Heritage (Northampton and Rutland) have agreed that the system needs to be streamlined to make communication more efficient.

A trial scheme has been introduced which means that PCCs should not contact EH, or get their architect/surveyor to do so unless:

a.  the PCC is applying for an EH grant towards the cost of the project   or

b.  the DAC has advised that the PCC should contact EH

The idea behind this experimental scheme is that the DAC will provide EH with notification of all proposed works so PCCs don’t have to.  EH will respond to the notification in one of three ways:

I. Issue a standard “EH does not wish to comment”  letter

II. Query particular aspects of a scheme or ask for more details from the DAC so EH can decide whether this is a “no comment” matter or a full case which will need careful consideration by EH.

III. Identify the project as an EH case.  When this is the situation the DAC will advise the PCC to provide EH with full details of the project plus Statements of Significance and Need.   EH would then make one visit (probably with the DAC) and would prepare a substantial letter for the DAC so that the PCC could be given clear guidance as to EH’s approach to the case.

Please note:

· If you are applying for a grant through EH then you will need to contact EH and complete the application forms.

· Projects awarded grants are “approved” by definition and no further EH approval will be required.

· Any project which is not subject to a grant offer (or is turned down for a grant) will be identified as being an EH case or not on the same basis as all other works.

· EH grants no longer have a condition for consultation, only notification.  The fact that a church received grant/s in the past no longer automatically triggers consultation for subsequent works.  Consultation need only take place if the work affects the character or setting of the building and therefore is a “case” for EH.  

· This does not apply to parishes in Peterborough and the Soke as the Cambridge EH office is still using the old system.  Please see the separate guidance note regarding EH consultation for parishes in Peterborough and the Soke. 
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